
September 19, 2021 

C A T H O L I C  C H U R C H  

1240  R u s h  S t r e e t  •  D ub uq ue,  I owa  

52003  •  w w w. s t c o l um b k i l l e . n e t  

Welcome 

We are GLAD you are HERE. 

Any Questions? 

 Please Call:  583-9117 or e-mail  

Secretary, Sue Schmitt at  

S.Schmitt@dbqarch.org 

 

Personnel:  

 

Fr. Tom McDermott, Pastor 

T.McDermott@dbqarch.org     563-583-9117 

 

 

Fr. Dave Schatz, Pastor 

D.Schatz@dbqarch.org 

 

 

Keri Gockel:  Welcoming & Communication 

K.Gockel@dbqarch.org 

 

Alice Noethe:  Pastoral Care 

A.Noethe@dbqarch.org 

 

Ayla Murphy:  Liturgy 

A.Murphy@dbqarch.org 

Serena Freisinger, Assistant 

S.Freisinger@dbqarch.org 

 

Jessica Rauen:  R.E./Formation 

J.Rauen@dbqarch.org 

 

Anita Sullivan:  Bookkeeper 

A. Sullivan@dbqarch.org 

 

Deacon Bill Biver 

B.Biver@dbqarch.org 

 

Deacon Travis King 

T.King@dbqarch.org 

 

Deacon Frank Dunn 

 

Mission Statement 

 

  God CALLS us to be disciples and  

  FORMS us by our Catholic Faith to  

     ENCOUNTER Christ 

     EMBRACE deeper faith and  

     EMPOWER Christian action.   

 

Reconciliation:  Saturdays at 3 pm 

            Thursday Evenings at 6 pm   

Friday Mornings at 6:30 am           



EMBRACE: This Week 

Monday, September 20 

 6:00 pm Cub Scouts—PH 

 7:15 pm Families Anonymous—Fogarty 

Wednesday,  September 22 

 3:20 pm Elementary Choir Practice 

 6:00 pm Boy Scouts—Convent 

 6:00 pm Adult Choir—Church 

Thursday, September 23 

 6:00 pm  Reconciliation—Center Vestibule 

Saturday, September 25 

 7:30 am St. VDP Registration Walk-a-Thon 

ENCOUNTER: Mass Intention and added 

  prayers for: 

Monday, September 20 

 9:00 am † Ruth Weber 

   * Joyce Becker 

Tuesday, September 21 

 9:00 am † Tom Goodman 

* Deacon Bill In Thanksgiving for 35 years of Diaconal 

Ministry  

Wednesday, September 22 

 7:00 am † Marge Finnegan—Parish Mass 

 9:00 am † William Kinsella—School Mass  

Thursday, September 23 

 9:00 am † Duncan & Patricia Glab 

Friday, September 24 

 7:00 am  † Tom Feltes 

Saturday, September 25 

 4:15 pm † June & Kenneth Palm 

   * Jean Schmitt 

   * Bill Huss 

   * Lloyd White Jr. 

   * Family of William Kinsella Sr. 

Sunday, September 26 

 8:00 am Pro Popolo  

   * Melvin Schuster 

   * Steve Reisdorf 

   * Gerald, Susan & Kathy Wild 

 10:00 am Lela Mae & Al Burcham 

   * Louis & Philip Konzen 

Next Sunday, September 26, the 

Loose Coin Collection goes to 

Birthright . 

 

“Get to Know the STO” - Who does 

it serve?  Who can contribute?  Did you 

know that 39% of the students who 

attended an Archdiocesan school in 2020-

21 received tuition assistance from the Our Faith STO?  To 

qualify, a family must live in Iowa, and their adjusted income 

must be less than 400% of the Federal poverty rate.  Did you 

know that anyone who wishes to pay less in Iowa income taxes 

can donate and receive a 75% credit?  Supporting Catholic 

education and saving money on your taxes makes good sense.  For 

more information, visit www.ourfaithsto.org. 

 

Coats For Kids — The Knights of 

Columbus are requesting monetary 

donations—checks made out to “K of C 

15813”, new or slightly used coats and 

clothes—sizes toddler to XL, appliances and kitchenware for our 

sister parish, Our Lady of the Sioux Christmas Store.  ALL 

donations must be brought to the Church or Parish Office before 

October 1st.  If you have questions contact Dan @ 563-227-1855 

or email dan.welsh333@gmail.com.  Your yearly generosity is 

greatly appreciated.  Thank You and May God Bless You.  

   — Knights of Columbus, Council 15813 

 

St. Vincent De Paul Friends of the Poor Walk/

Run:  the Walk/Run is scheduled for Sept. 25th 

from the St. Columbkille Campus to Murphy Park.  

Registration starts at 8:30 am and Walk/Run at 9 

am.  We are hoping to raise $40,000 to help 

Dubuquers with emergency food, keep their lights 

on and avoid eviction.  Register on-line at https://

www.fopwalk.org/event/2645.  Questions:  contact Jim Rolling at 

563-583-6185 or  email jughead718@@aol.com. 

 

An Invitation!  Would you be interested to add a prayer to your life?  

Centering Prayer is helpful to many people—some pray it along daily 

and with others once a month in groups.  If this interests you to learn 

more and/or join groups, maybe lead a group, too.  Please let me know 

soon and more information will be sent to you.  Thank you.  

Sister Jeanine Kuhn, PBVM  Jeanine@dbqpbvms.org  1-515-441-1732. 

 

Anoin�ng of the Sick �

will be offered at all Masses Oct. 2/3.�

Prayer to St. Joseph 

TO THEE, O blessed Joseph, do we have 

recourse in our tribulation, and, having 

implored the help of thy thrice-holy Spouse, 

we confidently involve thy patronage also. 

By that charity wherewith thou wast united 

to the immaculate Virgin Mother of God, 

and by that fatherly affection with which 

thou didst embrace the Child Jesus, we 

beseech thee and we humbly pray, that thou 

wouldst look graciously upon the 

inheritance which Jesus Christ hath 

purchased by His Blood, and assist us in 

our needs by thy power and strength.   



ENCOUNTER:  Readings for the Week  

Week of September 19, 2021 

Sun: Wis 2:12, 17-20/Jas 3:16—4:3/ 

 Mk 9:30-37 

Mon: Ezr 1:1-6/Lk 8:16-18 

Tues: Eph 4:1-7, 11-13/Mt 9:9-13 

Wed. Ezr9:5-9/Tb 13:2,3-4a,4befghn,7-8

 [1b]Lk 9:1-6 

Thurs: Hg 1:1-8/Lk 9:7-9 

Fri: Hg 2:1-9/Lk 9:18-22 

Sat: Zec2:5-9, 14-15/Jwe 31:10,11-

 12ab, 13[cf10d]/Lk 9:43b-45 

Next Sun: Nm 11:2-29/Jas 5:1-6/Mk 9:38-43, 

 45, 47-48 

TODAY is our Parish Picnic!!  

COME support 

your par ish!  

Pray together; So-

cialize; Enjoy 

Great Food; and 

Play the Games!! 

 �

Sunday, September 19, 2021 

 As I write this, our hope is that you are reading it on a weekend 

of great weather that allowed us to have our 10 am Mass 

outdoors.  We are looking forward to that Mass and the picnic 

that will unfold around it.  Hopefully a great many of us 

participated and enjoyed it all immensely! 

 There are any number of reasons to celebrate Mass outdoors on 

occasion.  For some, the out-of-ordinary setting is enough to help 

experience other “ordinary” aspects of the Mass in a more 

engaging way (of course, Christ giving us His flesh and blood can 

never really be “ordinary”!)  For others, the children being able to 

roam allows parents to give a bit more attention to the Mass.  

Still others find the “cathedral of the outdoors” makes the 

Eucharistic miracle easier to believe.  

 For myself, the challenges to participation—sound, weather 

worries, etc.,—outweigh any advantages to be gained.  On a nice 

day it is beautiful outdoors.  But it is beautiful inside churches—St. 

Columbkille in particular—and not only visually.  There is a 

profound beauty in gathering where generations have come with 

their joys and sorrows, successes and failures, and together 

offered their lives back to God, as God gives Himself again to us.  

I want to be in that space where all of that encounter with Christ 

and conversion of heart has happened, as I ask that it happens to 

me today. 

 That is why the Church asks that weddings happen in Church.  

In the years to come, marriage will bring spouses more joyful 

moments when being in the park or on the beach as well as at 

Church, will be the place to be and gather.  But the challenges of 

life and two-becoming-one will also at times make the park or 

beach the last place you feel like being with one’s spouse.  On 

those days—beneath the Cross of Jesus, and at the Altar where the 

source of healing, and self-giving Love is available to us, gathered 

with others who are also finding strength to love like Jesus there—

in Church will still be the place to be. 

 The gift I find in Mass outside is that it reminds us that what 

happens in Church, at Mass, is not meant to stay there.  Every 

Mass concludes with being sent out in the world, empowered for 

Christ-like action by our encounter with Christ in the flesh.  Mass 

outside proclaims that our week starts on Sunday.  This 

weekend, our week begins where it is to end, out in the world, 

glorifying the Lord with our lives.  Enjoy Mass, and the picnic 

that starts it off! 

Fr. Tom  

Fall Clean-Up for Mt. Calvary & Mt. 

Olivet Cemeteries begins on Monday, Oct. 

4th and runs through Friday, Oct. 8th.  Please 

remove all items and decorations you wish to 

save no later than Sunday, Oct. 3rd.  All items 

not removed will be discarded.  Cemetery 

Management requests that no decorations or 

plantings be placed on grave sites until Saturday, 

Oct. 9th.  Check Cemetery Regulations before 

placing decorations to avoid losing items that do 

not conform. 

ELEMENTARY CHOIR—It’s not 

too late to sign up!  4th/5th Grade—

Led by Danielle Besler.  This year St. 

Columbkille parish is offering 4th and 

5th grade parishioners (regardless of 

the school they attend) the opportunity 

to grow deeper in their faith by 

sharing their musical talents in the 

elementary choir.  Practice is on 

Wednesdays, 3:20—4:15 pm inside the 

C h u r c h .   S i g n  u p  a t 

www.stcolumbkille.net/youth-minisry 

today!  

Thank You St. Columbkille Parishioners—for your 

donation of 162 lbs. of food and household items for the month 

of August, 2021.   

  — St. Vincent De Paul Voucher Center Staff  


